MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

Title:


In relation to privatizing the operation of New York City Tow Pounds and rendering property currently used available for development.

Type of Legislation:


Local Law

Submitted by:



Council Member David Yassky

Reason for Support:

Acres of City-owned property are used for the parking lots where cars are towed for parking and traffic violations; valuable waterfront property that can become parks or be developed for commercial and industrial purposes.  By privatizing city owned and operated tow pounds, we would move these cars to sites closer to the location where the cars are towed and that are already lots and garages, efficiently using land in the city.  Privatization will also raise revenue by decreasing administrative costs, allowing civilian NYPD employees currently assigned to tow pounds to be reassigned to more necessary department functions, and generate money from the sale or lease of available lots.

Currently, the City generates approximately $19 million in fees associated with towing and car storage.  It spends approximately $13 million in operating expenses.  The City could expect to generate the same revenue from fees and taxes, as well as see revenue generated from the property available for development.  Privatization would not necessarily raise the fee charged to violators for towing and storage.  

Private Garages should handle all cars towed for obstructing traffic, obstructing private driveways, improperly parked on private property, and cars towed for purposes of satisfying parking violation judgments.  Depending on physical characteristics of the facility and terms of contract, private garages could handle vehicles involved in accidents but not immediately taken for repair, disabled vehicles on highways, stolen, abandoned or evidence vehicles, and towed as result of DWI charges.  Information regarding the location of towed cars could easily be integrated into the 311 system.  

